
St John’s Church, Luton – Report for year 2020 

Regular services at St Johns has been curtailed this year due to Covid 

regulations.   However, we were able to have an Easter, Harvest and 

Carol Service, without singing in the Church but singing the last hymn, 

outside which was very enjoyable.  

Fund raising was also curtailed but we were able to host the Open 

Studios again but with reduced refreshments.  However I thank all the 

exhibitors for their patient and a very successful £600 was raised. 

Finally the Church guttering was completed in January 

I have to thank John, Tom Reddaway for their help in storing the  seats 

and Thomas Vooght and Paul for their help in loading . 

Thanks also go to Mary Reddaway as Treasurer, Angie as Secretary, 

John as Church Warden and Sue Harvey for keeping us up to date with 

the Safeguarding and our long suffering Organist Nick Gardner for his 

support. 

Finally, I would like to thank Rev Jane Frost and Richard Frost for 

their support especially for the recording of the Church Services . 
 

 



 

 

  

   

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


